COPY LETTER
Mr. Dermot Ahern, TD
Minister for Justice, Equality and Law Reform,

Department of Justice, Equality and Law Reform,

94 St Stephen’s Green

Dublin 2

June 10, 2008
Dear Minister,

Congratulations on your new appointment and we wish you every success for the future.
Our Association, which represents over 330 independent off-licences throughout the country, has broadly supported the report from the Government Alcohol Advisory Group and the Intoxicating Liquor Bill 2008 published this week.  However, there are a number of significant issues that our Association considers to be extremely important that have not been dealt with in the Bill and which we request that you should give consideration to, outside the impending new legislation.
(1) MANDATORY ID

We believe that proper age identification is vital for the control of the sale of alcohol and our Association has been calling for a mandatory ID card for many years.  However, we do understand that there are difficulties, economic and political, involved in the introduction of such a scheme and we would suggest that as an alternative to a mandatory ID card, a ‘Proof of Age’ card should compulsorily be produced by anyone between the ages of 18 and 23, when purchasing alcohol.  
While it is important to impose serious penalties on those licensees who abuse the sale of alcohol, it is equally important to give proper official support to those of us who are committed to trading responsibly.  As matters now stand, while a person of 18 years is entitled to buy alcohol, most responsible off-licences operate an ‘over 21’ rule rather than take the risk of serving an underage person.  This can potentially cause legitimate purchasers to feel they are unfairly treated and the situation could easily be resolved to the satisfaction of retailer and customer alike through the introduction of our proposed compulsory ‘Proof of Age’ initiative.
(2) MANDATORY STAFF TRAINING

Our Association has publicly indicated its support for the Report from the Government Alcohol Advisory Group and in particular for one very important recommendation in the Report that, regrettably, has not been dealt with in the Intoxicating Liquor Bill 2008. 
The Group’s recommendation ‘that adequate staff training standards be introduced and that the grant and renewal of licences be made conditional on compliance with such standards’ (para. 3.23) is very much in line with the policy our Association has been promoting as a means of introducing greater responsibility in the sale of alcohol across the off-trade sector. 
Our Association already has a successful training model in operation, exclusively for management and staff in our member outlets, in our Responsible Trading in the Community (RTC) programme. This has the endorsement of An Garda Siochana and other interested parties and from discussions with other trade organisations, we are confident that it would be willingly adopted as a proven training initiative for the entire off-trade sector.  We believe that new licence applications and renewal of licences should be accompanied by a training certificate.
(3) OPENING HOURS:

With regard to earlier closing hours, we believe that the 10:00pm closing time will serve to have the opposite effect to that which was intended, resulting in binge drinking in the pubs when closing time is called, increased drink driving and a simultaneous outpouring of inebriated people onto the streets when the pubs close.  We would urge you to have a look again at this large gap between off-licence closing hours and on-licence closing hours.
(4) SEGREGATION
The cost of segregation for existing mixed traders will have serious economic implications for many of our members. These shops are in many cases small family run businesses, the existence of which is already under threat from larger multi-national grocery chains. The retained profits for the capital investment required to achieve complete segregation is in many cases just not available to these businesses that are already in a very vulnerable economic position. We would ask the government to consider some form of concession in this area as the estimated cost impact ranges from  €65,000 to €200,000 depending on the shop design and floor area. 

We do not believe it is necessary to specify the issues we have highlighted above, within the Intoxicating Liquor Bill 2008. However, we believe these matters are so important as to merit your urgent consideration. Our recommendation is that measures to deal with the problems outlined above can readily be introduced by Ministerial Order, or some similar procedure.
We wish to request a meeting with you, with a view to discussing these matters. In particular we would welcome an opportunity to outline how the proposed ‘Proof of Age’ initiative would work in practice and how your Department might play an important role in facilitating the establishment of an appropriate training initiative specifically for the off-trade, similar to the RSA programme that exists for the on-trade.  
We look forward to your response.
Yours sincerely,

JIM MC CABE
Chairman

